Originally published in the Yakima Morning Herald on February 27, 1955

> YAKIMA HERALD Feb. 27, 1955

Library Holds Training Meet For Workers

The progress of the Yakima Valley Regional library during the past four years and the importance of its branch libraries were highlighted at an all-day training session program yesterday at the re-gional library headquarters office in Yakima

Mrs. Helen Gilbert, regional librarian, spoke on the growth of the regional library and praised branch librarians for their work in aiding in the progress of the

program.

on library inventories, A talk registration procedures of borrowers and plans for a newsletter to branch librarians was given by Miss Josephine Moore, branch supervisor.

Mrs. Bradley Emery, reader advisor, spoke on "News Items and Public Relations News Stories."

Following the morning session, the group gathered for a luncheon at Hotel Chinook.

The program for the afternoon was highlighted by the showing of a film, "Information Service in a

Small Public Library."

Amng those attending the all-av meeting were Mrs. Winfield day meeting were Mrs. Winfield Boyd, new appointee to the Yak-ima City Library Board; Mrs. Ernest Carpenter of Selah, a mem-ber of the county library board; and Geoffry Hilton of Zillah, county representative on the regional library board.

Also in attendance were branch librarians from Mabton, Granger,

Zillah, Harrah and Tieton.

The program will be repeated next Saturday for the benefit of other branch librarians. Miss Moore said.